
 
PLYMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MEETING MINUTES 
November 26, 2012 

 
Attendees: John Henry and Joe Freitas 
Absent: Barry DeCristofano  
Meeting began at 7:00 PM 
 
Mr. Henry reported that the Zoning Board of Appeals (#2) candidate has declined. 
Mr. Freitas will contact Mr. Drollette and confirm his interest on the Zoning Board. 
 
CORREPSONDENCE: 
Liquor License Renewals: 
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. Freitas to approve the Liquor License Renewal for the 
Upland Sportsman’s Club.    Second Mr. Henry.  2/0 
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. Freitas to approve the new Manager, Mr. Michael Murphy 
for the Upland Sportsman’s Club.    Second Mr. Henry.  2/0  (Necessary paperwork will 
be sent to the Alcohol Beverages Control Commission (ABCC) for their approval.) 
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. Freitas to approve the renewal for the Trap license 
for the Upland Sportsman’s Club.    Second Mr. Henry.  2/0  
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. Freitas to approve the Liquor License Renewal for the 
Plympton Mobil Convenience.  Mr. Steve Craig.   Mr. Henry.  2/0 
 
REPORTS: 
Mr. Pleau reported that Mr. West, Mr. DeCristofano and Mr. Letksy of VTS  met in his 
office to discuss the new website.  Mr. Wilhelmsen joined via telephone conference call. 
 
Mr. Pleau also reported that he met with the Town Information Technology, IT, Mr. 
Rodriques to discuss archiving emails and Town wide back-up.  The cost is estimated at 
$600.00 a year. 
 
Mr. Henry reported that the Solar project, by Mr. Borrego has been approved by the 
Town Planning Board.  The next steps:  Zoning permits and Building permits. 
 
Mr. Pleau reported that he met with the Edron Business Systems leasing sales 
representative regarding Town House copiers.  The Police Station received a new color 
copier.  Their old color copier was sent to the Fire Department.  The leases for the 
Toshiba Estudio 233 (Selectmen’s Copier) and the two 207 copiers in the Assessors  
Office and Board of Health Office have been paid off.  The new lease agreement 
payment has been reduce from $538.50 to $298.00  
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Mr. Henry asked Mr. Pleau to find out of the Assessor’s Office will be able to purchase a 
color copier for their office.  The maps and flood zone maps are color coded. 
 
Mr. Pleau was approached by Ms. Karen Foye of Plympton and will assist with any 
preparations regarding negotiations for the new Comcast/Verizon cable contracts.   
 
Fire Chief Borsari visited the Board with a Memo from the State Fire Marshall 
regarding the recent rash of fires on abandoned properties on the South Shore. 
One fire took place in Halifax on Route 106 and another on 103 Main Street in 
Plympton.  The Fire Marshall is asking for the public’s assistance in the capture 
of the arsonist.   Please call the Arson hot-line at 1-800-682-9229 or Plympton 
Police at (781) 585-3339. 
 
Mr. Freitas reported that Mr. Jack Andrews will retire from the Transfer Station 
and thanked him for his years of service. 
 
Mr. Freitas also thanked Mr. Mulcahy for the excellent job at the Transfer Station 
renovation. 
 
The Capital Improvement Planning Committee request will be reviewed and 
discussed at the Board’s next meeting. 
 
The Board briefly discussed the need for a Town House handi-cap entry door 
and handi-cap access bathrooms.   
 
DATES: 

Plym out h  Coun t y Mosq uit o  Cont ro l Pro ject  Pub lic Meet ing 

Prelim inary p rop osed  

FY 2014 Decem b er  13, 2012 in  Kingst on  3:00 t o  5:00 PM 142R 

Pem b roke St  . 
Monday, December 24, 2012 Town House closed.  No Selectmen’s Meeting. 
Monday, December 31, 2012 Town House office hours 9:00 am to 2:00 pm.   
     No Selectmen’s Meeting. 
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. Freitas to adjourn meeting at 7:40 PM. Mr. Henry.  2/0 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Board of Selectmen, Assistant 
Lisa Krance 

 


